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Ms. Tonya J. Manning has more than 19 years of Information Technology (IT) Security 
experience developing and managing IT Security programs for the federal government.  
As the Department of Labor’s (DOL) Director of Information Assurance and Chief 
Information Security Officer , she has been recognized as the catalyst for the successful 
incorporation of significant security measures to safeguard the Department’s most critical 
information systems.  Under her leadership, the Department has implemented an 
Enterprise Risk Management program, as well as, a Continuous Monitoring program, that 
automates Departmental security monitoring processes and procedures, enabling the 
Department to proactively prioritize and address cyber security threats and manage risks 
in a real-time manner.  To further enhance its Continuous Monitoring program, the DOL 
has begun the deployment of additional security monitoring tools provided through its 
partnership with the Department of Homeland Security and the General Services 
Administration’s Continuous Diagnostic & Mitigation program.  Among other enterprise 
cyber security initiatives, Ms. Manning is also implementing the Department’s Identity 
and Access Management program, enabling the Department to enhance security, increase 
productivity, and protect the DOL information and information systems.   
 
Ms. Manning’s track record of program improvement is based on her philosophy of 
fostering collaborative working relationships among diverse organizational components.  
She also promotes the Department’s commitment to change as information technology 
continues to evolve. Relying upon a unique blend of creative and operational strengths, 
Ms. Manning has achieved inspiring career successes and has been recognized for her 
commendable efforts.  Under her leadership, the DOL’s IT Security program was 
recognized as a Government Computer News Promising Best Practice.  Ms. Manning is 
also the recipient of the prestigious Federal 100 Award and was recognized by the (ISC)2 
Advisory Board for her significant contributions to the enhancement of government IT 
security workforce programs.   

Ms. Manning received her Bachelor of Science from North Carolina Agricultural and 
Technical State University.  She is a native of North Carolina and resides in Maryland, 
with her husband and two children. 
 


